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Notice:
This contribution has been prepared by TELUS Communications Inc. for TELUS Communications Inc. and TELUS Quebec to assist the Network Working Group as basis for discussion. This should not be construed as a binding proposal on TELUS Communications Inc. or TELUS Quebec. Specifically, TELUS Communications Inc. and TELUS Quebec reserve the right to request amendments, modifications or to withdraw of this contribution at any time. 

INTRODUCTION

At the November 6, 2001 NTWG meeting Videotron presented contribution NTCO156.  In this contribution Videotron suggested that the architecture to deliver Toll Free (TF) calls to the ILEC to perform the carrier selection function for them be altered from using the B&K trunks to using trunks connected to the ILEC Access Tandem (AT).  This contribution addresses this proposal.

HISTORY
Telecom Decision CRTC 97-8 states that “Stentor member companies are directed to file proposed tariffs, with supporting cost information, to provide for the routing of CLEC 800/888 calls by the ILEC within 45 days of this Decision.”   On June 16, 1997 Stentor and TELUS filed these tariffs (TN 487 and TN 931 respectively).  

These tariff notices outlined the architecture for “providing the routing of CLEC 800/888 calls” as being on one-way (at the CLEC’s expense) or two-way (B&K) trunks to the ILEC gateway switch.  During the tariff proceeding only Metronet intervened.  They agreed with the architecture proposed but disagreed with TELUS charging a trunk termination fee.  

The Commission issued Telecom Order CRTC 98-1190 on November 30, 1998 giving final approval to the proposed Stentor and TELUS tariffs but denying TELUS the terminating trunk charge.  

Telecom Decision CRTC 97-8 (paragraph 55) also requested  “the CISC to investigate alternative arrangements for the routing of 800/888 calls”, which was done and captured in the NP SWG TIF 3 report.   During these discussions the competitors insisted that Stentor allow access to the Stentor carrier selection database but Stentor felt the competitors could supply their own carrier selection database.   This stalemate resulted in a dispute.  On April 6, 1998 the Commission issued a letter resolving this dispute by stating that Stentor did not have to provide access to the carrier selection database to the competitors.

conclusion
Videotron’s NTCO156, though interesting, is completely inappropriate for the purpose of 2001-606.  The Commission has already reviewed this issue and a decision was made.  Revisiting a tariff proceeding at the NTWG, especially four years after the fact, is inappropriate.  The NTWG is not the proper place nor is the CISC process the proper vehicle to voice discontent over a tariff.  TELUS invites Videotron to fulfill their responsibility by either providing the carrier selection function themselves, similar to what TELUS is doing, or continue to rely on the ILEC to do it for them.   
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